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Community Preservation Committee Meeting

Tuesday Jan. 3, 2017 
7:30 PM in the

Town Hall Second Floor Meeting Room
Meeting Minutes
Members Present:  Gary Fowler, Rachel Bancroft, David Schauer, James DiMento, Peter Burns

Members Absent:  Harry LaCortiglia, James Davenport, Paul Nelson, Ed Dobie

The meeting convened at: 7:31 PM.
With Chairman LaCortiglia absent, Mr. Burns, vice chair, facilitated the meeting.

· Correspondence:
· The Project Proponent for the following Project Suggestions has asked that these Projects be withdrawn from consideration for this cycle:
· Historic Town Hall records scanning (withdrawn)
· E-code update (withdrawn)

· Land purchase (withdrawn)

The Committee was informed that three project proposals were withdrawn:  The Historic Town Hall records scanning; e-code update; and Bailey Lane land purchase.  No other information was provided.
· 
Invoices: 
None
· New Business:
· Verification of the May Town Meeting 2017 Warrant being open.  If opened, a vote to Submit the list of the active Proposed Projects to the BOS as placeholders. (CPC to Review proposed list for accuracy)
The May town meeting 2017 warrant is open. 

Motion G. Fowler, second by Rachel Bancroft:  Request that the CPC Chair submit the active project proposals to the BOS as printed on the agenda with the exception of the E. Main St. Generator Project (withdrawn) when warrant is open.

 Motion passes by consensus.

· Approval of December 6, 2016 Meeting Minutes

Motion by James Dimento, second by Rachel Bancroft:  Approve minutes from Dec 6. 2016 Community Preservation Committee meeting.  Motion passes 4-0-1.
· Project Reviews/Guests
Ed Desjardins and Joe Knapp of the Historical Commission were present at the meeting and summarized the two proposals.  
Schoolhouse Preservation

Mr. Dejardins walked the Committee through the spreadsheet with the updated cost estimates for the roof replacement, replacement of exterior fascia boards, sign replacement, insecticide spraying, and painting and scraping of building interior and exterior.  Original estimates were about $22k, and updated costs are $42,486.

The Committee discussed the issue and asked questions.  Because the estimated cost of the project are under $50k they do not have to bid out the project.  Mr. Desjardins declared that the Historical Commission contract with the Aulson Corporation because they have worked with them before and it is a local business. Mr. Dejardins emailed the updated project proposal cover sheet with a revised request for $43,000 along with a more detailed project description and milestones. So, the Committee has received all the updated materials associated with the proposal.  The Historical Commission also confirmed that there are no other unexpended funds available from previously-funded projects that could offset the costs of the current proposals.

Union Cemetery Gravestone Restoration

Mr. Desjardins and Mr. Knapp presented the Union Cemetery Gravestone Rehabilitation proposal.  The project proposes to rehabilitate and conserve broken headstones in this historically significant cemetery and putting them back together and repositioning stones that have fallen down.  The Historical Commission proposes to work within the guidelines of the Commonwealth of Massachusetts Historical Commission requirements for gravestone preservation.  Part of the rehabilitation process involves applying a special material that helps bring out the lettering on the headstones.   The project cost estimate is $49k.  Mr. Desjardins stated that the project is important because preserving the town’s cemeteries helps preserve the town’s history.  The will not replace original headstones with new ones.  Updated materials with a work description provided by the contractor updates the estimate from $25k to $49k.  

· 
Old Business:
· Discussion about Grant Agreement involvement and consultation with the BOS (discussion was requested at a previous meeting)
The Committee decided to postpone the discussion on this issue until a meeting when Chair, Harry LaCortiglia, is available to weigh in on the issue.

· Discussion about Acct. Balance for CP_app_103 and CP_app_106 and potential re-appropriation for West Street Field Restoration Project Suggestion. (Suggestion Review will be held on Jan 17th)  
Discussed Park and Rec project accounting.  Some funds for the West St. parking lot project were used to cover expenses for the American Legion park restoration.  Town hall has accounted for the oversight and will update the funds through a transfer.  This accounting issue has resulting in the Committee requested to put on the agenda at the next meeting to discuss submitting a warrant article requesting that the CPC regain the opportunity to review the expenses associated with each approved project as it was prior to the Selectmen voting to remove CPC review from the accounting process.

· 
Meeting dates discussion
· Meeting/ Review Schedule approval
Reviewed the project review schedule.  No comments
· 
Any business that may be brought to the attention of the Committee by a participant from the 
audience or by a Committee Member
· 
Other Business:
Jim Dimento followed up on E. Main St. gate costs as a comparison for the proposed Trestle Way gate.  The cost for the E. Main Street gate was $5,500 and he forwarded the quote to Mr. Schauer of the Park and Recreation Commission who is proposing the Trestle Way project.  

· Adjournment
Meeting adjourned by consensus at 8:20 PM.

